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Republic of the Philippines

Bepartment of Education
NATIONAL CAPITAL REGION

REGIONAL MEMORANDUM
ORD Noi; § OS. 2024

TO : Schools Division Superintendents
Division GPP Focal Persons
All Other Concerned Staff

FROM 5 JOCELYN DR. ANDAYA
Director IV

SUBJECT I CONDUCT OF THE GULAYAN SA PAARALAN PROGRAM (GPP)
REGIONAL PROGRAM IMPLEMENTATION REVIEW FOR SY
2023-2024

DATE ! June 06, 2024

1. This is to announce the conduct of the Gulayan sa Paaralan Program (GPP)
Regional Program Implementation Review for NCR on July 25, 2024 at the DepEd
Regional Office NCR, Bago Bantay, Quezon City.

2. In view of this, two (2) participants per Division: GPP Focal and Alternate, are
requested to attend the said activity.

3. The SDO GPP Focal Persons are reminded to submit their program terminal
reports to the regional office on or before June 14, 2024. Each SDO should prepare
a 15-minute presentation using the template to be shared by the regional GPP
focal person and submit them via e-mail thru hnu.ncrne deped.gov.ph on or before
July 05, 2024.

4. Immediate dissemination of and compliance with this memorandum is desired.

Address: 06 Misamis St., Bago Bantay, Quezon City
4 Email address: ncr@deped.gov.ph
B Website: depedncr.com.ph
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